Hampshire County Councillor Monthly Report December 2018
Local Government Entities across the UK are waiting for the Funding equation that they receives annually in December outlining the funding for each area and hence the cuts required, but this year it has been delayed by the Brexit vote. Effectively we are working with increasing cuts in funding and the subsequent funding issues. As yet we cannot say with certainty what cuts will be necessary for 2019\2020 
Buses. On the positive side, the cuts in concessionary bus services that have been mentioned in local newspaper articles, will not effect the Test Valley Central Division, as far as I am being told. There are cuts in the Basingstoke area but I am being told that they do not effect Longparish bus services.
Salt Bins. I would ask you all to check that salt bins have been filled in your villages and please contact me if there are any that still need to be filled up.
Pot Holes. Please continue to report potholes on the HCC portal and please let me know if reported potholes have not been completed so that I can escalate and ensure that the work is done. Also there is a highways report coming out this week and I will forward a copy to each Parish. This can also be seen online and outlines all the Highways work done each month.
Wallops Highways Project. On specific issues regarding the Wallops, the project involving Salisbury Lane, Station Road and Grateley has hit a problem which we are trying to resolve. To ensure transparency I am providing details of the issue from my briefing recently. Over Wallop has worked tirelessly to raise the £322k, from 106 funds, to meet the Highways estimate for the project, but Highways are now saying that the Project will cost £741K. While I understand that the Grateley corner is more complicated than first envisaged, this is a serious difference. Highways have also significantly increased their costs for the work in Salisbury Lane and Station Road which is not acceptable in my view. 
My position, which I believe reflects the views of both Parishes, (please let me know if this is not the case) is that HCC committed to the Project in writing and in its entirety and I want it to go ahead as agreed at the Public meeting in the Wallops Village Hall. To this end I have escalated the issue to the Board of HCC and spoken to Caroline Nokes MP who is standing by to intervene on our behalf.
This may be resolved quickly but because I know Highways have financial issues, and money is tight, I have taken a robust position in support of the project.
I hope that the issue will be resolved quickly with a favourably outcome for the two Wallops Parish Councils but in the need for transparency I want you all to understand the situation.
At my recent meeting I felt that Highways were implying that they would go ahead with Salisbury Lane and Station Road but drop Grateley. I am strongly opposed to this solution based on the views of Over Wallop residents.  Do you agree with my position ?  I will keep you all involved with any development.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Broughton. The B3084 is becoming increasingly busy and links to Salisbury Lane in the Wallops. I have asked for the road to be monitored for volume and speed.

Merry Christmas

Cllr Andrew Gibson
Hampshire County Council
Test Valley Central Division
